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Recreation: 

 

-Current programing includes cardio step, yoga, strength & stretch, basketball cheer, boys & 

girls travel basketball, indoor soccer, swimming (Watercats), skating, Zumba, wrestling, adult 

swim, baseball and softball clinics, club volleyball, and adult volleyball.  

-The Sobus Field turf project will likely impact some of our summer programming and most of 

our Fall programming.  

-We have begun working on our summer offerings, we hope to have the summer program 

booklet out at the end of March. 

-Basketball game and practice times have been a challenge to schedule due to limited gym 

space. 

-Happy to announce after a several year hiatus, adult swimming is now being offered again. 

 

Parks: 

-We will be doing some tree trimming to try to help improve the Wi-Fi signal strength in Myers 

Park. 

-Myers Park swim area and Salmon Creek dredging should begin at the end of the month. 

-Continuing site clearing and consolidation in preparation for the New Highway Facility. 

-Continuing dock work at Myers Park. 

-Large area mowing has been done on Lansing Center Trail; this will help control some invasive 

species. We will also be doing some drainage work that is much needed. 

-Boat slip, dry dock and canoe/kayak renewals have come in, almost all spots are filled. 

-We started camping and pavilion reservations on January 6th. 

-Some new pieces of outdoor equipment have been ordered; we are hoping there are no delays. 

-We have completed a massive overhaul of our shop to make more storage room and make us 

more efficient. 

 

Town Hall/Community Center: 

 

-The Community Center repairs have been completed and it is now back open. Thank you to 

D Squared Construction, Dave and Dondi from TG Miller and our Code Enforcement Department 

for helping us get this done quickly and efficiently. 

-The sliding doors on the Town Hall have been repaired, again.  



-Space heaters are running daily at the Town Hall. We are awaiting quotes of fixing the current 

issues. The west end of the building does not have heat. This is detrimental to the health and 

safety of Town Hall employees and is causing disruptions in the work of several departments. 

-We have replaced several light fixtures in the Town Hall with new LED fixtures. 

 

This is only a very brief overview of what the Parks & Recreation department does, if you have questions 

or would like more information please reach out. 

George “Gus” Isaac longtime friend of the Parks & Recreation Department passed away at 101 

and a half on February 10th. Gus was a fixture at Myers Park visiting multiple times per day 

always telling the crew how great a job they were doing. He will be truly missed by all that knew 

him.  

 

 


